
 

 

Weekly Communication Email 

Thursday 22nd November 2018 

 

Good Afternoon  

 

This shorter week has certainly gone very quickly! We have had an excellent Year 4 trip out 

to Wakefield museum for an Anglo Saxon workshop, Parents’ evenings and our Year 5 & 6 
girls are out at an athletics tournament this afternoon. Please be reminded that the 

academy will be closed tomorrow for INSET.  

 

Parents’ evening on Tuesday 20th & Thursday 22nd November 

Thank you so much to everyone that could make an appointment to see your child’s class 

teacher. It has been an invaluable opportunity to speak with parents, share progress and 

listen to your feedback. We look forward to welcoming you this evening too. If you have not 
seen your child’s class teacher, please do ensure you contact us, as it is imperative that we 

manage to see you all.  

 

Attendance 

Please see below our attendance percentages for this week: 

Class Last week Year to date 

Reception 99.17% 97.02% 

Year 1 99.58% 97.96% 

Year 2 98.33% 97.39% 

Year 3 97.08% 96.19% 

Year 4 99.17% 98.62% 

Year 5 98.75% 98.36% 

Year 6 100% 98.93% 

 

97% + AT OR ABOVE SCHOOL TARGET 

BELOW 95%- CAUSING CONCERN & LESS CHANCE OF PROGRESS 

90% & BELOW- PERSISTANT ABSENCE- SERIOUS ATTENDANCE CONCERN 

 



 

 

WHOLE SCHOOL TARGET – 97.4% 

ACTUAL – 97.78% Well done, keep it up! 

 

Fantastic community news! 

 

Wrenthorpe Rangers, Wrenthorpe Community Association 
and Wrenthorpe Methodist Church have been working 

together to get Wrenthorpe’s first Community Defibrillator. 

Through a donation to the Community Heartbeat Trust, a 

charity whose aim is to help, like minded communities to 
get Automatic External Defibrillators (AED) set up in their 

communities. The community are currently waiting for the 

equipment to be delivered and it is going to be installed at 
the Methodist Church Hall, as this location has the best 

coverage of homes in Wrenthorpe. 

 

Purchasing the AED is not a one off purchase and is only 

the first step to having such a device in the community. 

There are weekly checks, maintenance, ongoing training, systems and management 

solutions which have costs. Therefore the community will be having their first community 

Coffee Morning on the Saturday 1st December, between 10am and 12pm at the 
Methodist Church Hall on Wrenthorpe Road, not only to raise funds but to make the 

community aware of this equipment and how it works. Training sessions will be held in the 

new year. 

 

Important dates next week & the week after: 

 

Friday 23rd November- INSET day – the academy is closed on this day 

Friday 14th December, 9.15am – Year 3 ‘Under the sea’ workshop for parents & 

children-PLEASE NOTE THAT THIS IS A DATE CHANGE DUE TO HALL AVAILABILITY.  

 

Please see below a reminder of calendar dates running up to Christmas! 

 



 

 

 
Have a super long weekend.  

Kind regards, 

Mrs T Swinburne 


